[image: ]Basic Skills Committee Meeting Minutes
Thursday, November 1, 2018, 2:30-3:30 p.m., LR128


Members Present:  Tyler Okamoto (co-chair),  Karleen Curlee, Raquel Flores-Olson, Maria Martinez, Alice Mecom, Hector Molina, Leah Griffith, Laura Ramirez, James Sass, Katie O’Brien, Lisa Chavez

Guests Present:  Jessica Perea, Valerie Fernandez, Haily Hernandez 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Members Absent:  Barbara Salazar (chair), Matt Pitassi, Henry Gee, Edward Ibarra, Moises Mata, Sergio Guzman, Marie Eckstrom, Vann Priest

AB 705 Update – Raquel gave an overview of the meeting she attended.  She also provided some data from high school students.  Katie asked if it was still possible to have BSI classes and Raquel answered that some colleges were eliminating them while others were continuing to offer them.  It is still possible to offer those courses.  She also added that there is some confusion regarding when the “clock” starts for students to finish transfer level English and math.  Dual-enrolled students don’t count for funding.  Tyler asked how many students we have that are dual-enrolled and Laura answered that we don’t know right now.  Lisa explained how students would be categorized depending on their graduation date.  Raquel also stated that corequisites can be required.  Katie also asked if there would be a form for students to sign if they wished to enroll in a course below transfer level.  Lisa commented that counselors are taking good notes and making recommendations to students.

Student Equity & Achievement (SEA) Program – Lisa helped provide background on the formation of SEA.  She highlighted that we must publish placement practices, and we must publish data.  She also stated that the allocations for this year would be the same as last year.  Jim added that there would be a webinar on Dec. 14th with more SEA updates.

Basic Skills Program Updates – Leah updated the committee on some math changes.  Math 62 would not change.  Math 72 might possibly be coming back.  There were several 4 and 5 unit courses with support proposed.  She also stated that math faculty would create a 1-unit corequisite if there were problems with articulation.  Katie asked if math 62 would be degree applicable and Leah said yes.  Katie followed up by asking if there would still be sections of Math 33 and 53 offered.  Leah also said there would be.  For English, Alice commented that English faculty would be trained for English 101 S S/P.  In Reading, Karleen mentioned that a 0.5 unit tutor training course was being developed.  Maria shared that BSI funds were being used for tutor training at the MSC.  Katie shared the April 5th workshop for increasing academic rigor through differentiated instruction.

Announcement: Next scheduled committee meeting on December 6, 2018, from 2:30-3:30 p.m. 
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